
September 1, 2023 

Minutes  

                                          

              

    PTL EXECUTIVE BOARD 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Katie Austin (Co-Chair) 

Ptlcochair1@hcwichita.net 

 

Tammy Frizzell (Co-Chair) 

ptlcochair@hcwichita.net 

 

Holly Thiessen (Treasurer) 

ptl@hcwichita.net 

 

Jessica Kuhlman (Secretary) 

Ptlsecretary@hcwichita.net 

 

Amanda Emery(Communication) 

Amandaemery09@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendees: Ann Harms, Kasey Caliendo, Liz Willis, Amanda Emery, Katie Austin, Gina Jonas, Megan 

Klepacki, Eimi Flores, Holly Thiessen, Cortney Smith-Whaley, John Frizzell, Andrea Woltjer, Julie 

Seacat, Nicole Heinicke, Jennie Walton 

 

Welcome/Devotion – Tammy Frizzell 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Back to School Bash- Katie Austin 



Great turn out! Feedback- Obstacle Course only or more bouncy houses, volunteers had difficult time 

keeping little and big kids separated.  

Everyone happy with hotdog and chips, Cotton Candy huge hit!! 

Teacher Luncheon- Tammy Frizzell 

The teachers had McAlisters deli sandwiches, and were given welcome bags, teachers were happy and 

grateful!! 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS/UPCOMING EVENTS  

Father/Son Fishing Night- Andrea Woltjer and Christina Dunleavy 

Sept 8th, Flyer sent home! Great Plains Nature Center, PTL provides bait and root beer 

float! No Cost No RSVP 

Mother/Daughter Paint Night- Andrea Woltjer, Christina Dunleavy and Amanda Emery  

Flyer sent home! September 15th, we are partnering with Board and Brush. Kits coming 

pre-packaged. Order your project(s) online through the codes on the flyer. Decorations 

are being donated. If unable to get thrivent  grant then PTL will cover the cost for snacks 

(voted on- Katy motioned to cover snacks, Kasey 2nd motion, motion passed). We are 

still in need of few dad volunteers for extra hands on help 

Mother/Son Event- Liz Willis  

Event is still a ways out but wanted to get different options on the radar. Hockey game is 

usually a huge turnout and a lot of fun. We’d like to schedule to go on Faith & Family 

night but if that date is the start of Spring break, we’ll need to change the date to Feb 10th 

Star Wars night is another option. The cost has gone up from $30 a couple to $40 and 

tickets are purchased online, Liz would like to keep the cost per couple to $30, and would 

ask the PTL to cover the extra cost. Another event option is indoor soccer, Liz will check 

on pricing before a decision and school schedule.  

BizKids- Katie Nelson Sept 27th 

Lots of kid sign ups and should be very exciting! 

 

 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

Woot Woot Wagon- We’re looking for a volunteer for each month to donate snacks, this 

could be a great opportunity for someone to help in a small way. Drop snacks off in 



school office and Christina & Mrs Boetcher will restock the wagon. We will create a sign 

up genius for anyone to donate each month.  

Soar Store- Gina Jonas 

The Soar Store will open once a month after school, and we’re looking for any volunteers 

to help and provide trinkets  

Room Parent Coordinator Needed 

Fun Night/Dessert Auction-   

Ann Harms will coordinate dessert auction. Megan Klepacki offered to coordinate kid 

games similar to last years fun night and suggested making fun night a fiesta night with 

tacos! 

Teacher Birthday Luncheon Coordinator- Kasey Caliendo volunteered!! 

Teacher Conference Luncheon Coordinator Needed! 

Grandparents Day- Mrs Boetcher will get a thrivent grant.  

 

 

 

 

 

STANDING COMMITTEE UPDATES 

 

Budget – Holly Thiessen 

Fun Night and Give Backs are our top contributors, thanks for participating!! 

We have $1500 left over from Penny Wars, some equipment needs replaced like balls that are played 

with daily. Anyone with requests about playground equipment speak with Mrs Boetcher and she will 

coordinate with Mr Wolgast  as there are rules and regulations.  

Soccer parents are wanting a couple awnings for soccer field. Mrs Boetcher to check on a thrivent grant 

for awnings. 

Teacher Requests- Holly Thiessen 

Holly reminded teachers that 10% of the PTL’s budget is for their classroom requests. Lots of miss 

communication with PTL credit card, Holly is asking for anyone purchasing anything to buy out of 

pocket and email her the receipts and she will get the information to the office and you reimburst 

Budget should always be accurate and available for anyone needing to know.  

Woot Woot Wagon- Holly Thiessen 



Holly stocked the wagon for the first day of school as teachers very much appreciate the afternoon pick 

me up!! We are in need of volunteers for monthly donations!! 

Birthday Grams- Cortney Smith-Whaley 

The grams have been a huge hit so far this school year, if anyone is needing the grams the paper is in the 

school office. Cortney is asking for orders 3 weeks in advance however she is flexibale! Don’t forget 

when filling out information for the birthday girl/boy to fill out the card on the lower corner of the back 

of the page as this is the message portion of the card.  

 

 

  

 

Give Back Spirit Nights – Eimi Flores  

 

Past: Skate Night- Wednesday, August 30th 

Everything went great, lots of attendance and 5th grade won the class pizza party!   

Upcoming: September 12th Panda Express new location, if ordering online by app need to install app 

and order before the date because it takes days to affect 

September 19th Chick-fil-A two locations rock & central, Greenwich & K96 5:30-7:30pm 

Bake Sales – New Coordinator, Nicole Heinicke 

She will communicate needs on Facebook mom & dads page, and needing sponsor for snow cones in 

May 

Today- Panda snacks! October - Brownies 

 

Coke Rewards Program – Ann Harms 

Not a lot of participation anymore so it will be broken down to 2 competitions, one the first week of 

December and first week of May. See how that goes 

 

Mrs Boettchers Notes- School year is going great, thank you for sending us your kids!! Teachers 

greatly appreciate all you do! 

 

Closing Prayer 

Katie Austin 

 

**Next PTL meeting 10/06/2023 at 8:20 a.m. in the Parlor** 


